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Meeting of the Board of  Regents   
May 17, 2022 

Minutes  
 
The spring meeting of the Board of Regents of Mount Allison University was held on 
Tuesday, May 17, 2022, beginning at 9:00 a.m.in the Windsor Grand Room, Windsor Hall. 
 
Mr. Cooper called the meeting to order. 
 

 The following Regents were present: Gita Anand, Jean-Paul Boudreau, George Cooper (Chair), 
Sarah Crawford, Brent Hawkes (virtually), Paul Henry, Cheryl Hodder, Vett Lloyd, Lynn Loewen 
(virtually), Zac McIsaac, Dan Nowlan (virtually), Dale Noseworthy, Jill Rafuse, Odette Snow, 
Dave Shastri, Brent Spencer, Phil Tibbo, Andrew Wilson, Peter Winters, and Lisa Yarmoshuk. 

 
 Regrets were received from Charlie Burke and Nicholas Nauss. 
 
 The following non-Regenl002 Tc ..hnuRnd 



Page 2 of 5 
  

preliminary report, additional work is required, and they do not have an estimate at this time 
as to when the final report will be completed. 

 
II) Discussion Items  
 
 4. Board Engagement: Student Voices  
 

The President said that two students were invited to tell about their pathway to Mount 
Allison, their programs, diversity between the programs and 
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• Increase in salaries and the benefits in fiscal 2022 as a result of increased support for 
staff for academics and student services.  
 

A fulsome discussion ensued. 
 

• Components of the draft budget for 2022-23 were reviewed along with a summary of  
budget asks at the various stages, highlighting the financial pressures and realities.  
 
The President highlighted some of the areas of budget investments – core support 
positions in student services – support to sexual violence, mental health, and athletics; 
academic - support for stipends, lab technicians, the library, research office, academic 
programming and planning and key areas in facilities management. Digital marketing 
and the UA budget. 

 
A fulsome discussion on short-and-long-term impacts of not making investments and critical 
risks ensued.  

 
• Financial sustainability – The sustainability model included provides a high-level 

forecast-proforma only, as a plan has not been developed. A lot of work needs to be 
done as the current model is not sustainable. As part of this body of work the cost 
structure, student composition will be reviewed. Work is required to tie the strategic plan 
to the financial model. There is a path forward, but a lot of work needs to be done to 
deliver against this path.  
 
The President said that work is ongoing to create a balanced outcome for the Academic 
Plan and how it ties into faculty, 




